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May 12, 2022 

 

Garrett C. Varra 

Varra Companies Inc. 

8120 Gage Street 

Frederick, CO 80516 

 

RE: Two Rivers Sand, Gravel and Reservoir Project (Permit M-2022-013) 

 Succession of Operator No. 1 (SO-01), Incomplete Application 

 

Dear Mr. Varra: 

 

On May 10, 2022, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received the SO-01 

application for the Two Rivers Sand, Gravel and Reservoir Project (Permit M-2022-013).  

Preliminary review of the information received determined that the following must be received 

before the Division can consider your application complete. 

 

The first page of the application must be re-submitted because the permit number is 

incorrect.  The correct number is M-2022-013.  The application has the number M2013-013. 

 

Your SO-02 application will not be considered submitted/filed until the information listed above 

is received and found sufficient to begin the review.  You have thirty (30) days from the date of 

this letter to submit all necessary documents that the DRMS needs for an application to be 

considered filed. If, at the end of the thirty day period, the application has not been determined to 

be filed with the DRMS, the DRMS may deny the application and terminate the application file.   

 

The response to this Incompleteness Notice is due on or before June 11, 2022. 

 

Once the application has been deemed complete, a decision date will be established 30 days from 

the date of receipt and acceptance of all the requested information (Rule 1.12.1(2)).   

 

This letter shall not be interpreted to mean that there are no other completeness issues or technical 

deficiencies in your application. The DRMS will review your application to determine whether it 

is adequate to meet the requirements of the Act after submittal of all required items. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (720) 601-2276 or rob.zuber@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Rob Zuber, P.E.  

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Copied vie e-mail: 

 Joseph Marini, Raptor Materials LLC 

Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
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